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The purpose of this curriculum design is to incorporate inclusion into the regular education classroom especially science class. Inclusion for special education students is crucial in all subject areas for the overall student to learn, and by completing formative and summative evaluations not only for the regular education students, but along with the special education students, then the teachers will be able to determine if inclusion is working and if the curriculum that is taught in the 5th grade sciences classes are meeting the needs of every individual student.

Formative evaluation techniques will be used to measure the curriculum’s effectiveness on a daily basis. Since formative evaluations are considered to be a “work in progress”, I will have to assess my students in every chapter/concept that is taught whether it be through written tests, verbal tests, hands-on assessments, peer/group work, etc. This information will allow my colleagues and myself to see how the science curriculum is impacting the students and if necessary changes need to be made between chapters, units, or even on a year to year basis. Since the whole goal of formative evaluations is to make the curriculum as strong as possible, each individual component of the science curriculum needs to be evaluated to make sure that the skills are age appropriate and understandable by the students taught. A survey in-between units could also come in handy to have the students evaluate the curriculum to see where they see improvements or want changes to help them achieve success and feel more comfortable with the curriculum. Teachers during formative assessments are looking for data immediately to help to make the curriculum stronger and better for their students and by completing a few assessments as stated above, this will be accomplished.

Summative evaluation is a long-term evaluation of the overall science program and curriculum. Using summative techniques, I would compare the results of the Ohio Achievement Assessments on a yearly basis by starting with the most recent test scores given and dating back at least four or five years. A summative evaluation usually begins three to five years after the curriculum starts (Chiarelott, 2006). I as well as my other fellow colleagues would evaluate whether this curriculum is having a positive impact on students or if necessary changes need to be made. One final summative assessment is for the teachers to teach curriculum from two different textbooks to see which one allows for the students to learn better over the course of a few years. Then after the material is taught, the students can take an assessment to evaluate how well they retained the material for future reference.

Overall, both formative and summative evaluations will be crucial in the achievement of the curriculum that is taught as well as the children gaining knowledge for the future. Both of these evaluations will help the school to evaluate the curriculum and make any changes necessary.
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